Southgate Independent School

Principal’s Report

Board of Education Meeting

January 4, 2010
Professional Development

On December 8, 2009 Loretta Simmons, Instructional Assistant & Kelly Widener, Third Grade Teacher attended a NKCES Multi-Sensory Reading Workshop.
On December 17, 2009 Kim Simpson attended the NKCES District ESL Representatives Meeting.  Items discussed were: review of current budget statement, new exit criteria, and ACCESS testing window. Southgate will be administering the ACCESS test on Jan 5th & 6th.
Kelly Widener, Third Grade Teacher, registered for an e-Learning PD class.  She will participate in approximately seven PD sessions on differentiated instruction. 
Molly Bowen, Title I Coordinator/Teacher, Loretta Simmons, Instructional Assistant, and Kelly Widener, Third Grade Teacher will be conducting three flexible PD sessions on multi-sensory reading strategies/techniques.  The PD sessions will occur on January 7, 14, & 21, 2010. 
Family Resource and Youth Services Center (FRYSC)

Rob Sanders, FRYSC Coordinator, conducted an Advisory Council Meeting on December 10, 2010.  Southgate representatives in attendance were: Sharyl Iden, Georgia Harris, Kim Simpson, & Shiloh Schweitzer.  Mr. Sanders reported the following items: The dental van is scheduled to be at Southgate School in September 2010.  The Thanksgiving Food Program provided assistance to 50 families. As of December 10th, 142 students were registered for the Christmas Assistance Program. Council members reviewed the 2010-2011 budget projection. Rob feels confident that additional funding will be available next year to provide staffing for one full time FRYSC person at Southgate.  
Student Recognitions & Achievement
Kristin Venneman, Morgan Taylor, Catherine Schwegman, Avery McDaniel, Katie Shamblin, Mindy Reutter-Matthews, Brack Herald, & Justin Reutter-Matthews participated in the National Geographic Geography Bee preliminaries on December 15, 2009.  Justin Reutter-Matthews took first place, Brack Herald took second place, and Katie Shamblin & Mindy Reutter-Matthews tied for third. Justin took the Qualifying School Test on Wednesday, December 16, 2009 and the results were mailed to National Geographic.
On January 4 & 5, 2010 grades 5-8 will participate in the National Geographic Spelling Bee.  Eileen Whaley, G/T Coordinator, will moderate the Bee and Chris Boatwright, Middle Grades Language Arts Teacher, will judge the proceedings.  On January 6, 2010 a winner will be announced and s(he) will take the Qualifying School Test on January 15, 2010.

On February 4, 2010 the G/T students will attend a performance of Macbeth at the Jarson Kaplan Theatre, Aronoff Center for the Arts.
SBDM Council 
Special SBDM Meeting on December 16, 2009 to recommend and vote on hiring Georgia Harris as the new Special Education Instructional Assistant.  It was also recommended and voted on to purchase the KASC Writing Toolkit.
Community Involvement

Nothing to report at this time.

School-Wide Programs & Upcoming Events

On December 9, 2009 Kendra Abner, Music Teacher, held her annual Winter Band Concert.  The Beginning and Intermediate bands showcased their musical talents during this outstanding performance.  Many parents, family members, staff, and students attended the concert in support of Ms. Abner and the band students. 

Donna Falen, Speech Teacher, began the preliminary organization of the Annual 8th Grade Play.  Students will be cast and practices will take place for approximately 1-2 hours weekly after school.
